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Reed-Cooke Neighborhood Association
Minutes of the General Monthly Meeting
Thursday, September 23, 2021, 7:00 pm; held by Internet Zoom
Attending: Nick Roland, Fiona Clem, J.I. Swiderski, Peter Lyden, Martin Mellett, Ernest Springs, Andrew Nguyen, Jeff Wilkes, Joshua Jackson, Keihan, Travoris Culpepper, Moneka, and Steve McKevitt. 











     DRAFT
RCNA President Nick Roland welcomed everyone, and called the meeting to order.   
1. Minutes.  The minutes of the last General Meeting, on July 29, 2021, were reviewed and approved by the members in attendance.  (There was no August meeting.)
2. PEPCO Major Infrastructure Work.  Travoris Culpepper of PEPCO Capital Work reported on their planned activities. The old substation on Champlain Street (built in 1930) will be razed and replaced.  Prep work: from Oct 2021 to May 2022 more underground lines will be re-routed.  The 16th Street line routing-work should be completed by the end of this year. The demo of the old substation in planned to occur in 2024 or 2025.  The new station will be more efficient and will be enclosed.  
3. Treasurer’s Report.  * Treasurer Fiona Clem had earlier sent out a report on the RCNA financial activity between July 29 and September 21.  RCNA has $4600 in its operating account ($279 expended).  * There is $5420 in the older COVID account, with plans to close out the account and perhaps donate its remaining funds to the local school groups. 
4. President’s Report, and Outreach. 
· Nick Roland reported that he will be moving out of the Reed Cooke neighborhood (to Eckington), and thus will not be running for the RCNA Board in the upcoming elections.  The elections will be planned for late October.
· Nick also reported that the new Silva Apartments is opening an art exhibit. 
· Mural at Reed School.  This large mural is being completed by Andrew.  The ANC has granted $4000 for the work.  For the completion effort, RCNA has been asked if it can donate additional money.  At the meeting, the RCNA members approved a grant of $400 for the mural work. 

· Park Committee.  Ernest Springs reported on the proposal to honor Ed Jackson and his wife Margaret by possibly having the BB&T Plaza be renamed in his honor.  (Ed Jackson Plaza.)  Ernest has been researching material on the Jacksons, and will continue with this work, especially with their involvement with the Marie Reed School.   
5. Jubilee Housing’s Property Development Plans. Martin Mellett reported of Jubilee’s local plans.  The financing for 1724 Kalorama Road has been set, and construction will start soon.  The Ontario Road properties (including the King Emmanuel Church) is awaiting requested funding from the city, so no activity is currently set for these buildings.    

6. Community Concerns.
· Neighborhood Trees at the sidewalks. There was discussion of some possible problems with the permeable asphalt sidewalk surface that is being used on some local streets.  Steve McKevitt noted that some trees are dying, likely (he thought) because the surface may not remain permeable.  Also, in many areas the surfaces are breaking-up only a few years after installation. 
· Pedestrian Safety.  This topic was briefly discussed, especially safety along 16th Street.  Jay Swiderski noted that he will bring this traffic issue up at the city’s Pedestrian Advisory Council (Jay is the Ward One representative on this council).
Meeting adjourned at 8:50 pm.  The next RCNA General Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, October 28, 2021, at 7:00 pm.    
Minutes by Steve McKevitt

